
Happy New Year, KAMS 
Families! Time continues to 
fly as we begin 2019. The 
end of the school year will be 
here before we know it! As a 
nationally recognized School 
to Watch and a California 
Gold Ribbon School, Kathe-
rine L. Albiani Middle School 
continues to refine our exist-
ing programs while looking 
for innovative ways to keep 
students and parents en-
gaged in the educational pro-
cess. As you make your way 
through this newsletter, you 
will see example after exam-
ple of the many successes 
we have experienced this 
school year. This success in 
large part, is directly related 
to our work with you and 
your students. You have 
been extremely supportive 
and understanding in the 
work we do, each day, at 
KAMS. Your willingness to 
work with us in providing the 
best possible learning envi-
ronment for your students 
has been extraordinary. To-
gether, we are creating an 
exemplary place for every 
student to be learning in eve-
ry classroom, in every sub-
ject, every day! Applause to 
each family for all you do to 

ensure that your studentsô 
learning needs are being 
met. There are times, how-
ever, when things slip by us. 
When that happens, please 
do not hesitate to call or 
email so we can resolve 
your concerns, as it truly 
helps us to be our best! 

BRING YOUR PARENT TO 
SCHOOL DAY #2: 

Back by popular demand, 
another opportunity for par-
ents to experience life as a 
middle schooler, our ñBring 
Your Parent to School Dayò 
is coming up, so mark your 
calendar for Thursday, Feb-
ruary 7

th.
. Be on the lookout 

for details on how to register 
for this opportunity. Due to 
our enrollment and the high 
demand from parents to at-
tend this day, we must insist 
on pre-registration. If you 
missed out on this day in 
October, I strongly suggest 
you register at your first op-
portunity! 

SBAC Testing 

Beginning in late April, all of 
our students will take com-
puter-based assessments in 
math & English. These tests 
are known as the California 
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Principalôs Message 

Highlights from the First Semester  
Our annual Veterans Day 
Assembly on November 9

th
 

was powerfully emotional. 
We held two assemblies with 
many veterans in attendance 
at each presentation, a lot of 
proud family members ï 
there were very few dry eyes 
in our gym that day! Thank 
you to all of the parents, 
guardians, grandpar- 

ents, and community mem-
bers who joined us. We look 
forward to honoring you 
again next year.  

Our Color Run was a huge 
success, raising close to 
$7400.00. We thank our 
sponsors for their generous 
support! We continue to re-
mind students of our 3 Bôs 

Behavior Expectations 
(Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be 
Responsible) through regu-
lar classroom reinforcement 
and Advocacy lessons. We 
also started off 2019 with a 
refresh of our PBIS Behav-
ior expectations. Students 
are receiving positive 
recognition for behavior in 
and out of classrooms with  
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E G U S D 

Assessment of Student 
Performance and Progress 
(CAASPP). Students in 8

th
 

grade will be taking the 
California Science Test 
(CAST), which will be ad-
ministered in the same 
fashion. We will send out a 
testing schedule as the 
dates approach, but please 
do not hesitate to contact 
us with any questions. 



Falcon Feathers (ask your student!) 
and are then entered into a drawing 
that takes place weekly on the To-
day Show with Jimmy Falcon. And if 
you havenôt had a chance to sub-
scribe to the KAMS YouTube chan-
nel yet, click here:                                            
https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCA9EqANVqJ7Pa9ZnfQJPI7g/
videos 

In addition, our Parent Lunch Visita-
tion Days are quite popular! We 
have four remaining lunch time visit-
ation weeks this school year. Mark 
your calendar for: 

March 25-29 

April 22-26 

May 20-24 

Feel free to join us for lunch anytime 
during these designated weeks.  The 
only thing we ask is that you avoid 
visiting on rainy days, as our cafete-
ria is already to capacity with our 
large student enrollment.  Thank 
you! 

FUTURE ITEMS OF INTEREST: 

As you read through this newslet-
ter, you will get a good sense of 
what has been accomplished dur-
ing the first semester and where 
we are headed. There are some 
critical pieces of information that 
you will want to be sure to review: 

Open House is scheduled for May 
8, 2019 from 6:00 to 7:00 p.m. 
Your student will be in charge!  
They just might lead you through 
a ñstudent led conference.ò You 
wonôt want to miss this one! 

Course Requests for 2019-20: 
PGHS counselors will be visiting 
our 8

th
 grade students to answer 

questions about enrolling in high 
school classes. Our own counse-
lors will lead our current 7th 
grade students through the pro-
cess of signing up for 8

th
 grade 

classes 

Synergy and accessing student 
grades and assignmentsémost 
parents LOVE IT! But some have 
had their frustrations.  If you need 
assistance, please visit 

egusd.net/studentsfamilies/syner
gy 

Retention is possible for students 
in both the 7

th
 and 8

th
 grade. 

Counselors will be sending out 
letters to parents/guardians of all 
students who are in danger of 
possible retention. 

8
th
 grade Promotion Ceremonies 
are on May 31, 2019, at Pleas-
ant Grove High School. Due to 
the size of our 8

th
 grade class 

we continue to have two cere-
monies. They are scheduled for 
1:15 PM and 2:45 PM. You will 
receive more information 
(including which ceremony your 
child will be assigned) by letter 
in March. 

Best Regards, 

     Brie Bajar,  Principal 
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January 2019  

1 ð 7 WINTER BREAK NO SCHOOL 

8 Students return to School from Winter Break  8:05 am ð 3:00 pm  

8 School Site Council Meeting  3:20 pm ð 4:35 pm  

8 ð 10 7th grade Basketball Tryouts  See Website  

9 Second Quarter Report Card (Term 2)  Mailed Home  

21 HOLIDAY ð Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Day  NO SCHOOL 

24 Coffee at KAMS (MP Stage)  8:00 am ð 9:00 am   

30 Parent University - #icanhelp  6:00 pm ð 7:15 pm  

February 2019  

1 Spring Dance  3:00 pm ð 5:00 pm  

5 School Site Council Meeting  3:30 pm ð 4:30 pm  

7 Bring Your Parent To School Day  9:00 am ð 3:00 pm  

11 HOLIDAY ð Lincolnõs Birthday NO SCHOOL 

13 Angst Screening (MP Room)  6:00 pm  

15 Progress Reports  (Term 3) Sent home with student  

18 HOLIDAY ð Washingtonõs Birthday NO SCHOOL 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCA9EqANVqJ7Pa9ZnfQJPI7g/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCA9EqANVqJ7Pa9ZnfQJPI7g/videos
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCA9EqANVqJ7Pa9ZnfQJPI7g/videos
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March 2019  

4 Track & Field Begins  See Website  

5 School Site Council Meeting  3:20 pm ð 4:35 pm  

15 MINIMUM DAY ð End of Term 3 8:05 am ð 12:30 pm  

15 - 17 8th Grade S.O.A.R. Disneyland Trip  11:00 pm ð 5:30 am  

21 Career Day  All Day  

22 Spring Pictures (MP Stage)  1st ð 3rd period  

22 Third Quarter Report Card (Term 3)  Mailed home  

25 - 29 Parent Lunch Visitation  Both Lunches  

25 ð 29 Spring Book Fair (Stage)  Varies 

April 2019  

2 School Site Council Meeting  3:20 pm ð 4:35 pm  

10 8th Grade Promotion Pictures  PE Classes 

12 Spring Carnival  During School  

15 - 19 SPRING BREAK NO SCHOOL 

23 - 26 MINIMUM DAYS for Testing  8:05 am ð 12:30 pm  

27 7th Grade S.O.A.R. Six Flags Discovery Kingdom Trip  7:30 am ð 8:00 pm  

30 MINIMUM DAY for Testing  8:05 am ð 12:30 pm  

May 2019  

1 - 3 MINIMUM DAYS for Testing  8:05 am ð 12:30 pm  

3 Progress Report (Term 4)  Sent home with student  

3 VAPA Night  5:00 pm ð 7:00 pm  

6 8th Grade Presidential BBQ  8th Grade Lunch  

7 School Site Council Meeting  3:20 pm ð 4:35 pm  

8 Open House (Food Truck Frenzy, 4:30 pm ð 7:30 pm)  6:00 pm ð 7:00 pm  

15 8th grade Awards Night  6:00 pm ð 7:00 pm  

20 - 24 Parent Lunch Visitation  Both Lunches  

24 8th Grade Promotion Dance  & Yearbook Distr. Party  5:30 pm ð 7:30 pm  

27 HOLIDAY ð Memorial Day  NO SCHOOL 

30 MINIMUM DAY / Promotion BBQ (9:15 am ð 12:15 pm)  8:05 am ð 12:30 pm  

31 Promotion Ceremonies  1:15 pm & 2:45 pm  

31 MINIMUM DAY / Last Day of School  8:05 am ð 12:30 pm  
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òTo catch the reader's attention, place 

an interesting sentence or quote from 

the story here.ó 

 

STUDENT ACTIVITIES 

February 4-8 - Gift of Love Donations through 3rd period classes 

March 5 - 8th grade End of the Year Letter goes home through 3rd 
period 

Marchï 15-17- 8th grade SOAR Disneyland Trip 

March 22 - Spring Photos 

March 27- 7th grade SOAR Field trip information goes out 

March 28- 7th grade SOAR Six Flags Sign Ups begin @ 7:30 am 

April 10 - 8th grade Promotion Pictures in PE Class 

May 7 - 8th grade Cumulative GPA 3.0-3.59 BBQ & Recognition dur-
ing lunch 

Check out www.kams.egusd.net for all the dates and details. 
Donôt miss out!  If you have any questions, please contact Ms. 
McNeel at dmcneel@egusd.net or call (916) 686-5210. 

  
EGUSD offers incentives galore for perfect attendance 

Elk Grove Unified School District middle school/high school students 
will have the opportunity to participate in monthly raffles as part of 
the No Excuses ï Go to School attendance campaign.   

Did you know? Students ages 6 to 18 are required by law to attend 
school all day long. Middle and high schools take attendance each 
class period. If your student isnôt present in one of his or her clas-
ses, they will be marked absent. An absence will be counted as 
unexcused unless the school hears from the parent. 

Did you know? For each day a student misses school it takes about 
two days for him/her to catch up. Teachers end up spending more 
time with the absent student and less time with other students. 

With spring break approaching, we ask parents to be mindful about 
scheduling vacations during this school break, not when your stu-
dent will be in class.  
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As we begin the second semester of this year, our students are reminded of the expectation to ñBe 
Your Bestò  

by meeting the KAMS Behavior Expectations:  

Be Safe   Be Respectful   Be Responsible 
These three expectations cover all areas of school-life including dress code, appropriate behaviors in 
the classroom, gym, and library in addition to appropriate behaviors when outside of class. Students 
are expected to communicate respectfully (words, tone, body language, and gestures).Please take a 
few moments to review the expectations in order to avoid inappropriate behaviors such as eating and 
drinking outside, not properly disposing of trash, running and horseplay, rumors, and fight posturing on 
campus. These types of behaviors are inappropriate for any school or work place. Students exhibiting 
these behaviors will receive immediate consequences. 
 

DRESS CODE:  

Overall, students are doing a great job following the dress code. However, on occasion we still see the 
following which are not allowed: sagging pants, rips in pants above mid-thigh without leggings under-
neath, shirts which reveal the mid area, and shirts with inappropriate sayings on them. Please refer to 
the Handbook for a more detailed Dress Code Policy which is on page 26. 

SAFETY REMINDER FOR BUS RIDERS: 

The winter mornings are dark and often foggy or wet.  If your bus stop is on the side of the street or a 
road that does not have lighting, it is a good idea to wear clothes that can be easily seen by a driver.  
Being very visible while waiting for the bus can help you remain safe. While riding the bus, students are 
expected to follow all rules in order for the bus to travel safely. While waiting to catch the bus at school, 
students should wait in the designated area, stay on the middle school side, and avoid horseplay. If a 
bus driver feels a student is not following the rules, the driver will issue a bus citation. Then an adminis-
trator will meet with the student. 

CELLULAR PHONES AND ELECTRONIC DEVICES:  
Per EGUSD Board of Education policy, students are permitted to use cell phones and electronic devic-
es before entering and after leaving school only. The device must be turned off when the first bell rings 
and left off throughout the day. Students will not be allowed to use cell phones and electronic devices 
after school begins for calls, paging, text messaging, Internet use, calculator use, games, or transmis-
sion of photo or video images. This includes breaks, passing or lunch periods.  Students who need to 
call home can do so in Student Services. If a student violates these conditions, the device will be con-
fiscated.  The student can pick up the device for the first violation and parent/guardian will have to pick 
up for any future confiscation. KAMS is not responsible for any lost or stolen cell phones or electron-
ics.      

IDENTIFICATION CARDS (ID):  
KAMS issued an ID card to each student at the beginning of the year which must be carried at all 
times. If you lose your ID card, replacements may be purchased in the Student Store for $5.00. 

LUNCH:  
KAMS students are expected to clean up after themselves during lunch. While most students do a 
good job with this, we still have students who leave their trash behind. All food must be consumed in 
the MP room. Students may drink water and Gatorade outside if they choose to do so. Students must 
also refrain from horseplay and follow all school rules during lunch. Failure to do so will result in conse-
quences. 
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Adopt Our Falcons 
The Adopt Our Falcons program was created in order to provide additional funds/items to  

assist in enhancing our students education. All donations are greatly appreciated and donors  

will be recognized.  
 

How you  help  

Our  pa rents and  to  help  

enhance  the  for  students  Current for  suppo rt include:  

 

¶ machine  ($500 each)  

¶ ($200 each)  

¶ Technology  

¶ for  teachers  to  ($100 per  teacher  per  substitute)  

¶ for  teachers  (e.g. fees)  

¶ for  students  

¶ and  supplies  

¶ and  repairs  

¶ when  needed  

 
While  the  Elk Grove  Unified  School  District  p rovides  basic  school  supplies  to  support  
student sõ education, KAMS staff  will accept  additional  supply donations,  as well as  tissue, 
band aids and  other  related  item s. Please take  donated  supplies  to  the  Student  Services  offic e. 

 
Make  a contribution  

and   return to  KAMS with  your donation.  
 

                                                                                                         

 E-mail ____________________________ 

 

 δ       to  ,   amount    

 δ       

 

 my/our  donation  to:  

 δ  __________________________  δ  ___________________________ 

 δ  δ   δ  

ᵟ Please use my gift where needed.  

 

 δ send  a  letter  for  my/our  tax  purpose s. 
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room. You can find topics such 
as math, science, history, and 
much more. 

 
  
  
 
 Online Research Resource 
- EBSCO DATABASES.   
We LOVE EBSCO databases 
and prefer that students use 
them over ñgooglingò on the 
Internet. Databases are avail-
able free of charge to all 
KAMS students to access 
credible digital sources: 
books, encyclopedias, maga-
zines, videos, maps, primary 
sources, research guides, 
MLA works cited and more. 
Bonus features include audio 
read, translates English arti-
cles into over 20 other lan-
guages and provides the Lex-
ile reading levels which sup-
port the new Common Core 
State Standards (CCSS) .  
 
To access the EBSCO data-
base go to KAMS Library 
homepage and click on the 
EBSCO logo and use the fol-
lowing username/password to 
access the EBSCO data-
bases. User: kams Password: 
student 

 
Monthly Library Challenges:  
Each month the library will 

host different promotions to 
encourage students to visit 
the library and use their read-
ing or library research skills. 
We also promote different 
themes and celebrations to 
encourage students to check 
out different books both fiction 
and non-fiction, available in  
 
 

 
 
 
our 
library. Students can collect 
library bucks to save to re-
deem for other prizes or even 
free books as part of our 
monthly library challenges. 
Visit our library website to see 
what we are promoting at our 
KAMS library each month 
 
Overdue Library Books and 
Textbooks:  
All KAMS students are ex-
pected to follow library check-
out and return policies. It is 
the studentôs responsibility to 
return or renew their library 
books on their own time. Any 
students who have overdue 
books past 30 days on their 
library account will be placed 
on the ñNo Activitiesò list. Stu-
dents with overdue library ma-
terials will not be allowed to 
check out additional books 
and core novels on their library 
account. Please encourage 
your child(ren) to be responsi-
ble library users and return or 
renew their library materials.  
 
Please Keep your books 
DRY!  Students are responsible 
for any damages to any books 
checked out on their student 
school library account.  As the 
weather changes please remem-
ber to keep library books or text-
books dry.  Be sure to remind 
your child(ren) to wrap all books 
in a plastic bag before putting 
their books in their backpack on 
rainy days.  Please note that stu-
dent backpacks are NOT water-
proof.  If a book gets wet, some-
times it will turn to mold.  If a 
books gets moldy, the student will 
be charged for the entire replace-
ment cost of the book.   
 

PGHS/KAMS Library Mission:  
Our school libraryôs mission is to 
support curriculum and stand-
ards, promote literacy and the 
enjoyment of reading, and en-
sure that our patrons in the 
school community become life-
long learners who can find, eval-
uate, and utilize information in a 
variety of formats in an effective, 
critical, and responsible way.   
  
 
Library Hours: 
The library is open to student 
access from 7:30 a.m. to 3:20 
p.m.  The library is a quiet place 
to study, do homework, read a 
book, or work on the computer 
to do school related assign-
ments. 
 
Educational Resources to 
support KAMS Students:   
Have you visited the KAMS li-
brary website? It has tons of 
resources available to support 
KAMS students. To access our 
website you can go to the KAMS 
homepage at kams.egusd.net 
and look for the Library link right 
under the Falcon logo. There are 
tons of resources to help your 
child(ren) with homework, study 
tools, MLA citation, research re-
sources, reading recommenda-
tion sites, and much more. Here 
are a few popular resources 
available on our library website:   
 
Easybib.com ï An online tool 
that helps you create citations in 
MLA, APA and other paper for-
matting styles. All KAMS stu-
dents are expected to know how 
to cite their sources and format 
their paper using correct MLA 
citation rules and guidelines  
 
                                         
Khanacademy.org ï 
This site offers prac-
tice exercises, instruc-
tional videos, and a personalized 
learning dashboard that empow-
er learners to study at their own 
pace in and outside of the class-
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College and Career 
Readiness: 

 

During the middle school 
years our focus for College 
and Career Readiness is 
on exploration. The district 
has recently adopted a new 
resource called California 
College Guidance Initiative 
(CCGI). Counselors will as-
sist students with register-
ing for their own accounts 
along with providing guided 
lessons that encourage stu-
dents to explore their inter-
ests and possible paths to 
fulfill their future career or 
college aspirations. For 
more information on CCGI,  
you can go to  

https://www.californiacolleges.edu 

In addition, this Spring we 
will host our annual KAMS 
Career Day, slated for 
Thursday March 21st. Do 
you have an interesting ca-
reer story to share? We 
need parents and commu-
nity members to be speak-
ers on that day ï watch for 
an email coming soon with 
an online sign-up link if you 
would like to be part of our 
Career Day. 

 

 

 

Course requests for 
2018-19: 

 

Current 7
th
grade stu-

dents: 
Counselors will be working 
with our current 7

th
 graders 

to plan for 8
th
 grade cours-

es in January 2019.  A copy 
of your studentôs course re-
quest will be coming home 
for your review and signa-
ture. 
 
Current 8

th
grade stu-

dents:  
In January, the PGHS 
academies will be visiting 
our 8

th
 graders to recruit 

and explain the online ap-
plication process. Parent 
Night for incoming 9

th
 grad-

ers will be held in the PG 
cafeteria at 6pm on 
Wednesday, March 13th. 
The PG counselors will be 
working with our 8

th
 graders 

the week of March 18
th
-

22nd to plan 9
th
 grade 

course requests, with cop-
ies coming home for your 
review and signature. An-
swers to your questions 
about the academies or 
high school courses can be 
found on the PGHS website 
or by contacting the high 
school.  

 

 

Credits and Promotion 
Requirements: 

 

Currently (as of the end of 
2nd quarter) all Albiani stu-
dents have had the oppor-
tunity to earn a total of 30 
credits this school year. 
Students earn a total of 60 
credits each school year by 
passing all classes. For 8

th
 

graders, a minimum of 100 
credits total are required to 
be eligible to participate in 
the promotion ceremony in 
May. Details about credits, 
promotion, and retention, 
are available in the Student 
Handbook (available online 
at kams.egusd.net).   
 

 

    Welcome to 3rd Quarter, January 2019! 
      KAMS Counseling Department 
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Before School 

Computer Lab 

7:00 am to 8:00 a.m. 

MondayðFriday 

 

Please arrange for transportation.   

No early bus pick-ups 

https://www.californiacolleges.edu


ing ñA Time of Warò unit in 
the textbook. 
 
During the 3

rd
 quarter, all 

8
th
 graders will study San-

dra Cisnerosô The House 
on Mango Street novel.  At 
the conclusion of the novel, 
students will conduct re-
search on current and his-
torical events that tie to the 
novel using a thematic fo-
cus.   
 
Honors English 8 students 
wrapped up their second 
novel, and examined is-
sues of censorship and 
banning books. After stud-
ying William Goldingôs Lord 
of the Flies during first 
quarter, this unit was a real 

eye-opener for many! Our 
First Amendment rights 
and Intellectual Freedom 
were quite the topics of 
conversation.  Honors will 
finish the second half of 
the year by studying ñA 
Time of Warò unit, Refugee 
by Alan Gratz, and William 
Shakespeareôs Twelfth 
Night play. 

8th Grade Language 
Arts:  
By the end of the first se-
mester, English 8 students 
studied Touching Spirit 
Bear by Ben Mikaelsen 
and evaluated how authors 
create suspense. English 8 
students have written both 
an argumentative business 
letter and an explanatory 
essay the first half of the 
year. English 8 students 
will wrap up the year with a 
literary response and anal-
ysis essay, as well as mas-
ter their speaking skills in 
formal speech presenta-
tions. They will read and 
study the core novel, Refu-
gee by Alan Gratz in the 4

th
 

quarter in addition to study-

Students in all English 
classes continue to ana-
lyze literature, improve 
their writing, and strength-
en their critical thinking 
skills throughout the vari-
ous units of study.  Read-
ing, writing, revision, and 
reflection are key compo-
nents to all English class-
rooms.  At each level, stu-
dents are given opportuni-
ties to strengthen their writ-
ing in each of the CCSS 
writing genres: argument, 
narrative, and explanatory/
informative. They are also 
exposed to a wide range of 
literary and informational 
text throughout the year. 
 

Here are some brief state-
ments about the units of 
study for each grade level. 
 

7th Grade Language 
Arts:  
By the end of the first se-
mester, English 7 classes 
studied various short sto-
ries and wrapped up the 
Walk Two Moons novel 
unit. Students in these 
classes wrote a narrative 
essay that focused on an 
important event in their 
lives using many descrip-
tive details and other nar-
rative techniques.  English 
7 will begin to study the 
dystopian society in The  
 
 

Giver in the 2nd half of the  
year, as well as study  
poetry, argumentative writ-
ing, and informational text.  
Honors English 7 finished 
Walk Two Moons and The 
Giver the first semester, 
and wrote a narrative es-
say in between the novel 
units. In January, honors 
students will begin re-
searching about the Holo-
caust before they study 
The Book Thief by Markus 
Zusak, and will write an ar-
gumentative essay at the 
end of the unit.  Honors will 
wrap up the fourth quarter 
reading and studying  
William Shakespeareôs 
play A Midsummerôs Night 
Dream.  
 

    English Language Arts Department News  
January 2019 
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Intervention departments are 
working together to support stu-
dents who have reading deficits 
of two or more years below 
grade level. Each class is taught 
over two class periods. The pro-
gram has two components: 
Word Training focusing on the 
development of reading skills 
through a computer program 
and Text Training, which is 
teacher-directed, focusing on 
reading comprehension and writ-
ing.  
 

Math Intervention - Math Inter-
vention uses scaffolder Go Math 
curriculum to meet the needs of 
students who are working two or 
more years below grade level in 
the area of math. Students re-

view basic math skills and work on 
grade level concepts through this 
program. Students in this class are 
piloting a new intervention curricu-
lum this year called Trans math. 
Students and teachers have en-
joyed this curriculum and are see-
ing great success.  
 

Life Skills Class -  Ms. Hallôs class 
is working on life skills math 
through the Cafe hosted every 
Thursday morning. Students have 
jobs where they earn ñmoneyò and 
learn to balance their accounts 
through the program to support 
their independence into adulthood. 
Reading, math, science, social 
skills, and even, cooking are focus 
areas for this class.  

 

MSAT (Multiple Strategies for 
Academics and Transition) - 
MSAT is offered to both 7th and 
8th grade students, when 
schedules allow. The classes 
focus on executive functioning 
skills by teaching the use of a 
daily agenda and facilitating 
organization checks. Weekly 
grade checks through Synergy 
help students track their grades 
and missing assignments. Stu-
dents are also supported in their 
core subject areas with study 
sessions and homework com-
pletion time in class.  
 

ELA Literacy - Language! Live 
has been adopted as an inter-
vention program by the district. 
The English and Academic   

Locker ChangesðDue to some 
class schedule changes for the 
second semester, students were 
asked to empty out their lockers 
on December 19th. Students 
received new lockers on January 
8th for the second semester. 
Due to large class sizes, not all 
students will be guaranteed a 
locker. This year we are allowing 
students who have not received 
a locker to share with a class-
mate. Please have your student 
speak with a PE teacher to get 
the proper paperwork for sharing 
lockers. We are sorry for this 
inconvenience.  

Medical Concerns ï If your 
child changed P.E. teachers, 
please remember to inform them 
of any medical concerns that 
might affect their participation in 
P.E. (asthma, allergies, long 
term injuries, disabilities). Thank 
you!!  

Itôs Cold Outside ï Winter is 
here and some of our students 
are still wearing t-shirts and 
shorts outside. Please check 
with your child to make sure they 
have warm weather clothing ap-
propriate for P.E. class. Stu-
dents are allowed to wear any 
colored sweatshirt or light jacket 
over their P.E. shirt for class. 
Sweat pants are $15.00 & Hood-
ies $25.00; they are for sale at 
lunch in the Student Store or on 

the online store. Students may 
wear plain navy blue or gray 
sweat pants. Wearing their 
school clothes under their P.E. 
clothes is still a hygiene issue 
and is considered a non-dress 
for P.E. Students violating this 
rule will receive consequences 
as listed in the syllabus. Under 
Armor or long underwear items 
are ok to wear under their PE 
uniform, as long as they are na-
vy blue or gray. Students wear-
ing leggings are still expected to 
wear their P.E. shorts on top. 
 
Name on Clothing ï Please 
check your childôs P.E. clothing 
and sweats to make sure they 
have their name on them (it has-
nôt faded or is not on there at 
all). We are finding it harder to 
return lost or stolen items, be-
cause they have no name on 
them.  

Lost and found ï Each quarter 
we have several items in our lost 
and found that do not get 
claimed. Please remind your 
child to check the lost and found 
in the P.E. office for jewelry, 
clothes, shoes, glasses, keys, 
binders, books, and locks that 
they might have lost during 
school. As a department, we 
regularly go through the lost and 
found and try to return P.E. uni-
forms, binders, and other items 

that are identifiable by name. All 
unclaimed items are sent to 
Goodwill at the end of each 
quarter.  

Locker Room Rules ï It is im-
portant to remind your student to 
lock up their belongings at all 
times to ensure they are not sto-
len or misplaced. Any items that 
do not fit in their locker must be 
brought with them to class. We 
also want to remind students 
that they are not allowed to 
share lockers with a friend un-
less they have turned in a parent 
signed form allowing them to 
share lockers. Each student is 
assigned their own locker which 
they should be using.  
 
Loaners ï The loaner count 
starts over every quarter and will 
be reset on January 8

th
. Please 

remind your student to be re-
sponsible and bring their P.E. 
uniforms to class daily. If loaners 
are needed, students must have 
their school ID card. Students 
receive consequences after their 
third loaner each quarter.    

 

Academic Intervention  
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Happy New Year! We are official-
ly now in the 3

rd
 quarter of our year 

together. By this time students have 
completed several SWAG items, as 
well as other engaging assign-
ments, and are in the process of 
compiling a portfolio demonstrating 
their mastery of the standards. As a 
result, you may not have seen 
many assignments returned. We 
are keeping them for you! Your 
child should be proud of his/her 
efforts in this portfolio and will be 
sharing their successes at Open 
House in the spring. 

This is also a good time to take 
stock of the supplies your stu-
dent has left to work with for the 
year.  Many binders, folders, and 
notebooks are beginning to look 
a little worse for the wear.  Some 
students are even out of the 
basic supplies and are currently 
borrowing from others.  Please 
take a look in your childôs back-
pack and restock needed materi-
als for academic success. Thank 
you. 

 

7
th
 Grade ï World History 

  
The 7

th
 grade students will con-

tinue to discover that China had 
many wonderful gifts which she 
shared with the rest of the world 
during the Middle Ages. Moveable 
type, the Great Wall, the Grand Ca-
nal, silk production, vaccines, and 
spinning wheels are just a few of 
the inventions that came out of Chi-
na during the Tang and Song Dyn-

asties. As students 
move from China, they 
will focus on Japanôs 
Middle Ages. To bridge 
the two countries, students will 
discover what influences from 
China went into the development 
of Japanôs culture as well as the 
feudal system as a means of rule. 
Students will learn about the eco-
nomic, political, and military base 
of the feudal system, which Japan 
relied on to maintain its cultural 
identity for hundreds of years. 
As we continue the study of the 
Middle Ages, we will return to Eu-
rope to study the Renaissance, 
Reformation, Scientific Revolution 
and Exploration periods. Students 
will learn about how the religious 
and political forces let loose dur-
ing these periods, eventually led 
to colonization of the Americas, 
and the rise of democratic ideas.  

 

8
h
 Grade ï US History 

The 8
th
 grade classes will focus 

on the three regions of our coun-
try defined as The West, The 
North, and The South.  Each of 
these geographical regions, as 
well as standards, focus specifi-
cally on the economy, the settle-
ment of, and the people who 
helped shape the developments 
of each particular region.  As the 
students look at events that oc-
curred within each of these re-
gions, they are also learning 
about the presidents who were 
leading the United States at that 
particular time.  The presidencies 

of James Monroe, John 
Quincy Adams, Andrew 
Jackson and James K. Polk 
will be covered.  As we con-

clude our study of these stand-
ards, we will learn about the dis-
agreements and events that 
lead our country into a civil war 
and then spend time looking at 
how the Civil War affected all 
Americans.  Standards 8.11 and 
8.12 will allow students to under-
stand the aftermath of the war 
and the countryôs attempts to 
mend the fracture within.  As 
usual, students will be conclud-
ing their study of each unit by 
completing SWAG projects. 
These formative assessments 
will include creating a political 
cartoon on the Monroe Doctrine 
as well as completing a Perfor-
mance Task on the Lowell Sys-
tem. 

History/Social Science Department  
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Chinese Lion Dance Club  
 

The art of lion dancing originated in China, close to one thousand years ago. Since the lion is tradi-
tionally known as a guardian, many call upon it to bring good luck and protection.  The lion, in con-
junction with the music, performs for audiences in order to ward away bad luck and bring in prosperi-
ty. 

Our Mission 

We here at CLD are determined in spreading the Chinese culture while providing exciting and enter-
taining performances to the people of the Elk Grove Sacramento areas. 

Our History 

The Chinese Lion Dance Club (CLD), founded by Traci Seto, made its debut at Katherine Albiani 
Middle School's Club Rush Day in 2005.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Whatôs happening in Math 7?  
The Math 7 classes have cov-
ered various topics in the sec-
ond quarter including Integer 
Operations, Solving Equations, 
Solving Inequalities, and Pro-
portional Reasoning. Many clas-
ses are investigating how to tip, 
deal with tax, and under-
standing discounts. In the third 
quarter students will continue to 
solve algebraic equations, 
graph on a number line, and get 
into geometry applications.  
 

Still playingô with Barbie's in 
Math I? 
  
The Math I classes completed 
a math project called ñBungee 
Barbie.ò Students enjoyed the 
process of collecting data us-
ing rubber bands and Barbie 
dolls, examining their data on 
graphing calculators, using ta-
bles, graphs, using the ñline of 
best fitò to determine the linear 
relationship, and finally making 
a prediction before watching 
their Barbie take the plunge 
from atop the roof. Who knew 
that students could learn math 
with rubber bands and Barbie?  
 
Math Club  
We are still 
collecting box 
tops to raise 
money for the math club. 
Please keep clipping those box 

tops. 
We are 
using 
the 
money 
for 
class-
room 
needs and to fund prizes and 
food for our annual Math 
Olympiad competition. 
Thanks for your help!  
 
Math 8  
Students are starting term 
two solving Systems of Equa-
tions. After solving systems 
by graphing, substituting, and 
using linear combinations, 
students will begin Geometry 
applications. Students will 
complete the year with statis-
tics, test prep and graphing. 
 

 

Science Department 
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The first semester has end-
ed; we are half way through! 
The science department is 
very happy with the contin-
ued improvement of the sci-
ence notebooks the students 
are using. Every student 
should have a science note-
book; however, the format 
varies some from teacher to 
teacher. The content of the 
note-book includes notes 
from lecture and reading, lab 
activities, creative work, lots 
of modeling, and some re-
view work. Students are re-
ceiving regular feedback on 
their notebook and other 
work. Work in the notebook 

should represent the stu-
dentsô ongoing growth in 
the conceptual understand-
ing of unit of study. Stu-
dents should strive to make 
their thinking óvisibleô 
through pictures and text. 
Just doing all the work is 
not enough; the work is also 
required to show mastery of 
the content performance 
objectives. Please take time 
to regularly check your 
childôs notebook. You can 
compare his/her work 
against the current chapter 
being studied in the book to 
see if he/she is grasping the 
concepts.  

 

 

Remember, students should reg-
ularly revise their notebook to in-
crease their understanding.  


